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Principal's Message

Victory’s 56th Annual Dessert party was once again a tremendous success! It was wonderful seeing so many families coming out and enjoying an evening of community building.  A huge thank-you goes to Sarah Bolton-Blair, Mary Calarco and the team of parents who put countless hours into making this event a fun filled opportunity to bring our families together.  I also need to thank Peter Mazzotta who organized the artwork that was auctioned off.  He is a multi-talented man as he was also our live auctioneer! A big thank-you also goes out to all the families and community members who attended and supported this event that has a long tradition at Victory.  
As educators we want our students to not only learn about the world and community around them, but to recognize that each of us can make change and have a positive impact on our world. Many of our students have been taking action in the last few weeks by selling freezies and lemonade for Special Olympics and for Fort McMurray (Mrs. Hambly began this initiative), Mme Labelle and Mme Vaughan’s class participated in Yellow Brick Road, all of our Kindergarten classes have been visiting seniors at St. Joseph’s Hospital. One way you can give back to the community is by giving blood this summer.  Considering calling 1-888-to-donate and set up an appointment to be a donor.  Consider bringing your child along to witness this act and to learn that it doesn’t take much time or effort on our part to make a huge difference is someone else’s life.
In September there will be a number of staff changes. We welcome back Mme Doyle and Mme Kukovica who will both be returning half time from maternity leaves.  We also welcome back Mme DeRijcke and Ms. Pfeil who will be returning from their leaves.  We are sorry to have to say good-bye to Mlle Roussy who will be going to John McCrae Public School, Mme Gardner, Mme Harding, Miss Bolster, Ms Uhlemann, Mlle Bryan, Mme Haramule. Thank-you for all you have contributed so much to our school!  
Have a wonderful summer vacation!                                             



        Julie Young
Principal

(519)822-6931, X223

Kindergarten Orientation

There will be an orientation for Junior Kindergarten families (and new Senior Kindergarten Families) on Friday, June 3 from 1:00 p.m. to 2:00 p.m. If you have not yet brought in all documents (registration form, proof of birthdate and address, immunization records and legal custody documents if applicable), please bring them to the office on that day. 
Please note that students have been tentatively put into classes and will meet in the following rooms: children in our English kindergarten class will be meeting with Mrs. Mifsud in Room 13. Children in FJKC French Immersion kindergarten class will meet in Room 15 with Mme Sabinsky. Children in FJKB French Immersion kindergarten class will meet in Room 11 with  Mme Duimstra and children in FJKA French Immersion kindergarten class meet in Room 14 Mme Wadleigh and Mme Doyle.  
Children  will  spend  an  hour  in  the  kindergarten  classroom  and  parents  will  meet with Mrs. Young in  the  library.  A member of our School Council will also be at the meeting to welcome you to Victory.  We encourage families to attend this orientation as we work together to support your child's transition to school. 
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 September Class Placements

Mrs. Young and teachers have collaborated to build next year's class lists. A variety of criteria were considered as we created student groupings that accommodate children's learning strengths and needs, work habits, behaviour, friendships and other factors. Teacher placements are not yet finalized, as we anticipate a few changes within the school. 
We will not be sending home the name of your child(ren)'s teacher before September. On the first day of school, (Tuesday, September 6th), children will assemble under their grade sign in the schoolyard (weather permitting). In keeping with privacy legislation and our commitment to keeping our children safe, the Upper Grand District School Board's policy is that class lists will not be posted in a public place. Teachers will call out names of children in their classes prior to entering the building. Council members will also be there to help welcome new families to our school. 

As in recent years, classroom organizations and student placements during the first week of school will be tentative until enrollment numbers are confirmed. It is likely that we will have to re-organize some classes during the second week of September.
Dessert Party
The 56th annual Victory Dessert Party was another fantastic success! We’d like to extend an extra big thank you to all of our Dessert Party attendees, and we’d like to personally praise this year's tireless coordinators who went above and beyond the call of duty:

Alison Silva (Cupcake Table) 

David Waymouth (Kids Make Guelph Rocket launch)

Emma Smith (Cake Wheel)

Ellyn Lusis (World Food Table)

Fiona Laird (Face Painting)

Jen Kyles (Finances)

Leslie Humbly (Fort McMurray Table)

Marilyn O’Driscoll (Candy Table)

Melissa Grieve (Allergy Friendly Table)

Natasha LeBlanc (Book Table)

Nicola Maggs (Desserts, Bake Table, Lucky Draw Table)

Peter Mazzotta (Live Auction)

Shawn Hutchinson (Grill)

Tara Kelly (Welcome Table)

All of the money raised through this School Council initiative will benefit your child’s learning experience at Victory. A full list of donors and sponsors (along with our final fundraising tally) will go out in backpacks later this month. On behalf of School Council and the Dessert Party team, thanks again to all of our supporters. You are a part of what makes the Victory Public School family great!

Warm regards,

Sarah Bolton-Blair & Mary Calarco
Yearbooks

Our yearbook student committee has been working hard with Mme Stephens and Mme Wadleigh to create a special book of 2015-2016 Victory memories.  Please watch for more information to come about the yearbooks in the near future

Child Abuse Prevention Policy and Program
The Upper Grand District School Board places a high priority on the safety of our

students. The child Abuse Prevention Policy is evidence of our commitment to this

priority. The following is a quote from this policy:

“Every citizen in the community shares a responsibility for our children. School officials and

teachers share this collective community responsibility for creating safe and nurturing

environments for children. Under the Child and Family Services Act, this responsibility includes

the legal requirement to report to the local Children’s Aid Society any suspected child abuse or

other situations where a child may be in need of protection. Teachers and other Board

employees have a special opportunity to know and understand children during their most

influential years of development. They are in a unique position to be able to see early signs of

maltreatment, and to know or hear about the abuse and neglect that is often suffered by

children.”

As required in the Policy, we will be teaching ageappropriate

lessons to help our

students identify abuse and protect themselves from abusive situations. The goal is to

provide children with the tools they need to keep themselves safe. The lessons cover a

broad range of safety issues including bullying, stranger danger and abuse by a known

and trusted adult.

During the month of May or June st udents in grades one and three participate in lessons

from the Red Cross C.A.R.E kit a nd while grade five students will be taught the new Kids

in the Know Child Abuse Prevention program by their classroom teachers with the

support of the Child and Youth Counsellor. There is no formal program in grade two,

four and six, although the safety concepts are reviewed by classroom teachers informally.

We encourage you to discuss with your child at home, the concepts taught in the Child

Abuse Prevention Curriculum.

For more information regarding the Child Abuse Prevention Policy and/or Programs

please contact Julie Young, Principal or Bonnie Pomfret , Child and Youth Counsellor
Library Update
JUNE 6TH is the final due date for returning items to our library.  Please check around your home and ensure all magazines, books and graphic novels are returned to the library by this date.

Thank you so very much to all of the families that supported the library's joint Book Fair with the Bookshelf.  Sales totaled over $4,400.00!  Almost all of the back-ordered books have arrived (i.e. those where copies sold out at the Book Fair).  If your child has not yet received a book paid and ordered through the Fair, please contact Mme Sabinsky.

The Forest of Reading winners have been announced.  If Kids Ruled the World  by Linda Bailey is the Blue Spruce award winner.  End of the Line by Sharon E. McKay won the Silver Birch Express award.  The Silver Birch winners were Masterminds by Gordon Korman (fiction) and Haunted Canada 5: Terrifying True Stories by Joel A. Sutherland (non-fiction).  In the French literature, the Prix Peuplier prize was awarded to 

Ça commence ici! by Caroline Merola and the Prix Tamarac Express winner was Les trois grands Cauchon  by Sonia Sarfati & Jared Karnas.  We had many students participate in and enjoy the Forest of Reading programs this year.  Thank you to School Council for their generous support of these programs.

Allergies

Many students suffer daily from allergies. Reactions to allergic substances vary from relatively mild irritations such as: itchy eyes, sneezing, scratchy throat, etc., to potentially fatal conditions where the sufferer experiences breathing problems and/or anaphylactic shock. A student who is allergic to peanuts often falls in this second category. There are a number of students at Victory P. S. who react severely to nuts, peanuts and other nut products. As a result of the severity of these reactions and the small amount of exposure that can lead to a reaction, we ask that nut and peanut products not be brought into any classes in the school.
Please be aware that there may be additional food restrictions in your child’s class to protect a student with other allergies. We ask you to abide by any restriction(s) that may be imposed in these cases, and avoid sending these foods to school. Although Wowbutter is not a peanut based product, we ask that it not be used as an alternative as we can’t distinguish between it and peanut butter.
Sun Safety

During a typical school day, children spend a considerable amount of time outside.  In addition to walking to and from school, we have two recesses  SEQ CHAPTER \h \r 1and often have outdoor Gym, Daily Physical Activity and other activities. With the summer sunshine, we remind parents of some sun-safe practices and encourage you to:

· Help your child apply sunscreen and lip balm before (s)he leaves for school in the morning.

· If your child will be bringing sunscreen to school, please teach him/her how to apply it independently. Staff members are not able to do this.

· Provide a sunhat for your child. 
· Send sunglasses for outdoor activities.

· Have a lightweight, long-sleeved shirt in your child’s backpack for extra protection.

· Talk about ways to reduce sun exposure by going into the shade.

We encourage children to bring a reusable stainless steel or BPA-free plastic water bottle to school. They may refill these at our drinking fountains to ensure they are properly hydrated throughout the day.
Privacy
June is a month of school celebrations. We know that many families like to record special events, and that these souvenirs will become even more cherished over time. To respect the privacy of all families, please do not post photos or videos of other children on social networks like Facebook or YouTube. Thank you for your consideration.  
Sports
On Wednesday, May 18, a Victory student participated in the Upper Grand Special Olympics. It was a tremendous success! Thank you to our student peer coach, Nola Puddephatt, Mrs. Stumpf, parents, and teachers for supporting our athlete.

Recently students have been playing Ultimate Frisbee and Soccer Baseball at recess times and have participated in the Skipping Club. Junior Track and Field will be held on June 6th with City Track following on June 10th.
Special Olympics athlete oath: “Let me win – but if I cannot win, let me be brave in the attempt.”

On Wednesday, May 18th staff and students from across the school district came together for a day to celebrate diversity and perseverance. More than 600 athletes from the Upper Grand and Wellington Catholic District School Boards were at St. James Catholic High School in Guelph for the annual Special Olympics Track and Field Day. 

Now in its 15th year, the track meet has grown to one of its largest and most successful in the area. In addition to the 616 athletes from 67 schools in attendance, this year’s track meet was also attended by 555 peer coaches, 448 staff members and more than 100 volunteers. Students and their peer coaches spent the day in the sun, enjoying companionship and friendly competition in events including standing long jump, running long jump, softball throw, seated softball throw and the 25, 50 and 100m dash.

The annual track and field day is made possible by the hard work of the organizing committee, Special Olympics Ontario, the City of Guelph, Community Living Guelph/Wellington, the Guelph Police Service and many volunteers. This year, UGDSB is honouring the hard work and dedication of the committee members by presenting them with an “Everyday Hero” award.
School Council June Meetings

  1)  Please join us for our June monthly meeting on Thursday, June 2nd (6:30 p.m., library), as we continue discussions regarding our approach to fundraisers/donations for 2016-17.  We will also be reviewing a number of proposals that have been handed in by teachers and parents for consideration for next year's budget - resources, projects, etc.  If you have a project that you would like to run next year which will require money, please send your proposal (with description and projected budget) by Wed. June 1st to info@VPSFamily.ca.  

2)  Our Budget Meeting is tentatively scheduled for Thursday, June 16th (6:30 p.m., library).  Final decisions will be made regarding projected expenses and sources of revenue for next year.  All are welcome to attend.
Curious but haven't been to a meeting before?  This is a great time to come and check out the School Council scene!  Find out what is being planned for next year, and add your own thoughts to the mix.  
Farewell Celebrations

In June we will be bidding farewell to some Victory students. Our current English Grade 6 class will be attending Grade 7 at Willow Road Public School and students in our Grade 4 French Immersion classes will be attending l'Ecole King George for grade 5. We will be holding a farewell picnic for French Immersion Grade 4 students on Tuesday, June 28th. Our Grade 6 graduation will be on Tuesday, June 28 at 6:30 p.m. in the school Gymnasium. 

We are looking for parents of our current Grade 5 students who may be able to volunteers with decorating the Gym for graduation on the afternoon of Tuesday, June 28th. Please let Mrs. Young know if you're able to help. 
Are You Moving?

This is a reminder to let us know if your child will not be returning to our school, or will be switching from French Immersion to English, in September, 2014. This information is very important as we make class lists and organize our staffing for next year.
Creating Independent (Math) Problem Solvers

I was working in two different classrooms in two very different schools and noticed that the children approached solving problems in math differently. When children were given a problem in one classroom, their hands would immediately go up in the air with cries of, “I don’t get it,” or “I need help,” or “What do I do first?”. In the other classroom, when children were given a math problem, instead of asking for help right away, they would give it a try. 

I was curious about the different student approaches to solving a math problem and I wanted to know how these students solved other problems. So I asked each group of children, “When you want to play with a friend, what do you do?” Here’s what they said: 

School A
School B 

“My mom calls her mom.”

“My mom calls and sets up a play date.”

“My dad texts her mom to see if we can play.”

“I ask my mom if she can drive me to his house.” 
“I go knock on his door and ask if he can play.”

“I call her on the phone and then walk over to her house.”

“Lots of kids meet at the park after school. I go there and play with my friends.”

“I ride my bike to her house. If she’s not home, I go see if someone else can play.” 

Which school had children who asked for help with the math problem right away? Which children tried the math problem on their own first? 

To be successful in math, children need to be able to solve problems. When children are provided with opportunities to solve their own problems in life, they are more willing to tackle math problems on their own. Think about some of the “problems” children may experience every day: 

•
Deciding what to wear

•
Taking what they need to school for the day (e.g., lunch, homework, shoes) 

•
Finding friends at recess

•
Choosing what do after school

•
Being hungry and needing a snack

If parents and teachers solve these problems for children, we take away the chance for children to develop problem solving skills and the belief that they can do things on their own. We cannot expect a child who has everything done for them in life to be an independent problem solver in math. 

By stepping back and providing children with the opportunity to solve their own little problems, like what to wear or how to get together with a friend, we prepare them for tackling bigger problems later on, like the ones they get in math class! 

•
Megan Haessler, Curriculum Leader
Talking About Mental Health  June 2016 – Successfully Shifting from School to Summer

It is an exciting time of the year. The weather is getting warmer, days are getting longer and summer is just around the corner. School is wrapping up and it is time to think about how to have a good transition from school routines to summer vacation.  

The shift from school year to summer break is easy for some, but more challenging for others, particularly those children and youth who experience anxiety or have difficulty with transitions. 

So a good transition to summer is important and can lead to a more positive, fun summer experience. 

Here are some practical tips to make a smooth transition from school to summer: 

Post the summer schedule. Have your child or youth contribute to a family calendar. Be sure to note blocks of unscheduled time as well; that way, you can anticipate free time to use as you wish – even if it’s just to enjoy a break in the action.

Be prepared to be spontaneous. Keep a running list of places and people to visit when time permits and the mood strikes. Summer is a good time to stop by the library, bike trail, or concert-in-the-park that you can’t seem to get to during the school year.

Revamp – but don’t eliminate – your child’s daily routine. A daily routine gives most kids a sense of structure and security.

Prepare your child for their scheduled activities. If possible, visit the locations where they will be during day camp or day care in advance. Have your child talk to counselors, caregivers, as well as other kids who have enjoyed those same situations and settings.

Get outside and enjoy the summer. Try to limit the amount of time online, watching TV, or playing video games.  Be active and get plenty of sleep and exercise.  Being outside, such as going for a walk or playing in the park, elevates our mood and makes us feel less anxious. 

Hope you have a wonderful, relaxing, fun summer.  However, if you find mental health challenges to be increasing or causing more difficulties over the summer, seek out mental health or addiction supports for your child/youth, you and your family.  

Summer resources for Mental Health and Addiction supports:

Your family physician and family health teams in Guelph, Wellington, Dufferin are excellent resources.  
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We love to hear your ideas and feedback!

Please cut off and return to the school. We will draw one return slip for a prize!

Please take a minute to share your comments, concerns, questions, opinions or compliments!

_________________________________________________________________________________

_________________________________________________________________________________

_________________________________________________________________________________
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